
 
NEWSLETTER   Term 2: 6th December 2024 

https://sjm.academy 

Telephone: 01323 730255 

Email: office@sjm.academy 

Whole School 

Reminder: 
 

NO NUTS 

are to be brought in to school. 

Thank you. 

Upcoming Whole School Dates 

November Saturday 30th : Christmas Fayre inc. Elfridges  

December  Wednesday 11th : Karate Taster - All classes in PE kit  
  Tuesday 17th : Reception Christmas Sing 9AM &2.30PM  
  Wednesday 18th : Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Lunch 
  Wednesday 18th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 2.30PM 
  Thursday 19th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 9.15AM 
   Friday 20th : Christmas Church Service (PM) & Last day of term 2  

January Monday 6th : First day of term 3 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Christmas Fayre 

 I had to share this picture as it summed up the day wonderfully! Thank you Reuben 
for agreeing to pose so beautifully. 

It was my first one at St John’s Meads and I was taken aback by the effort of The Friends who 
went to great lengths to make the fayre festive and fun! There were so many happy children 
accompanied by parents and carers who looked increasingly concerned about the amount of 
sugary treats their children were consuming, buying and winning!  The stalls and games 
were amazing and while I did not win anything (but a bottle of squash)- my family and I 
really did enjoy it, and we all felt a part of something truly special.  

I was especially grateful to Clem Jackson - his outfit was spectacular - and all the kind parents who helped make this 
event happen. A special thank you to those who stayed late to put school back in order till late on Saturday evening. 
Thank you everyone! 
 

Pantomime 

 It seems like some time ago now but the whole school Pantomime was 
also a real success and this was again down to the efforts of The Friends.  

The Headteacher of St Andrews - Mr Gregory made us all feel very welcome and was 
really impressed by our children and staff. Since then, I have been back to meet with 
him, and we are both keen to collaborate more in the future - watch this space! 

 

Admissions 

 We have seen an increasing number of families coming in for our Open events, which is great news. 

They have been looking for spaces, not just in Reception, and the feedback is really encouraging. Due to a decrease 
in national and local birth rates there are more spaces in schools than there are children, which means we must 
really increase our efforts to show off our lovely school to potential families! Please spread the word - if you know 
anyone who may want to come and see us, they can get in touch with the Office, and we will do our best to 
accommodate them. 



Parent feedback 

 Here is an update your suggestions from the parent voice survey: 

Increasing school activities:  Mrs Satchell has taken advantage of some additional sporting events and activities 
such as the kickboxing/karate taster session next Wednesday. We are also looking at what is being offered locally, 
and we will continue to say, ‘yes please’ and expose the children to as many additional activities as we can.  If you 
have any ideas about an after-school club that you think may want to run at St John’s please ask them to get in 
touch with us.  

Rewards: This has been an ongoing piece of work, and I am pleased that you are now going to be able to see the 
rewards on the Arbor App. Staff are being actively encouraged to reward the children as well so please do look out 
for those alerts.  

Have a lovely weekend! 

Mrs Byroo 

Attendance 

We are excited to celebrate an outstanding whole school attendance rate of  96% 
for the year so far! 

This remarkable achievement is a testament to the dedication, commitment, and 
resilience of our children, teachers, and families. Consistent attendance not only 

supports academic success but also fosters a strong sense of community and belonging. We are 
incredibly proud of everyone for making learning a priority and for their collective efforts in maintaining 
such an impressive attendance rate. Let’s continue to work together to keep up this momentum and 
make the rest of the year just as successful!  

Mental Health at St John's Meads 

We are taking great leaps in our work around Mental 
Health! This week in worship, the children learned about 
mental health - what it is and why it’s important.  

They were encouraged to identify five trusted adults in 
school who they can talk to if they ever need support. 
We also introduced strategies to help them manage their 
mental health, focusing on 5-Finger 
Breathing and the Problem-Solving 
Octopus. These techniques aim to 
provide children with practical tools to 
navigate their emotions and solve 
challenges effectively. 

Our staff are also taking part in an 
ongoing training and development 
program to develop the mental health 
support in school. We know each child well and this really 
helps us to support them effectively. 

Please continue to let the teachers know if you have any 
concerns. The information you give us always helps us to 
ensure the children are cared for and supported effectively.  



School Council  

The School Council had a very important job last week  - helping the 

Friends decorate the Christmas Tree! 

School Choir  

The choir had a busy week last week  - 

entertaining the crowds at Meads Magic, and 

singing beautifully at the Christmas Fayre. 

They will also be visiting two local care homes this month to sing 

carols for the residents. Mrs. White says well done everyone!  

Rewards 

Mrs Byroo has written about the new rewards system previously. We are 
finally ready to launch this! We have spoken to the children and explained 
how they can earn recognition from us.  

This includes: Class Teacher Award (doing exceptional work in class), Headteacher Award, a Contribution 
to the Community Award, or by demonstrating our St John’s Meads school values: Love, Independence, 
Generosity, Honesty, or Teamwork. 

If your child receives a reward, it will appear on your Arbor App under Behaviour so you can celebrate 
their achievement with them. We are currently working on ways to send parents notifications. 

The children are really excited about their parents knowing about the wonderful things they do at school, 
and we are keen to improve our communication with you in this way.  

 

Coming Up in December 

Wed 11th : Karate Taster - all classes in PE kit 
Tues 17th : Reception Christmas Sing! 9am & 2.30pm 
Wed 18th : Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Lunch – all children to bring in a minimum £1 cash 
 donation to go into the buckets on the school gates to raise money for St Wilfred’s Hospice 
Wed 18th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 2.30pm 
Thurs 19th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 9.15am 
Fri 20th : Last day of term 2 -  Christmas Church Service at St Johns Church at 2pm 
 Parents invited to come and watch. All children to be collected from the Church after the 
 service – (by 3.25pm) there is NO LATEBIRDS that day. 



 

 

We have been using 
part-part-whole models 
to help with our addition 
in Maths. 

We even made a huge 
one on the carpet to 
show how we could 
partition groups of 
objects into their parts! 

 

We have been exploring the Christmas story. We took a journey around the school, 
discovering each part of the story and learning more about why this time of year is so special.  

We have been learning about 
instructions in English. 

We were sent some instructions on 
how to build a “Mr ClimbFierce” out 
of cardboard boxes. 

To help us remember the instructions, 
we acted them out and made a story 
map by drawing pictures. 

A sneak peak of our Nativity practice. 

Not long to go now! 



 

We have been using place value counters and grids in 
maths, to multiply 4 digit numbers by a 1 digit number then 
using this to learn a formal written method. 

Destination Reader -  

Focusing on ’clarifying’ questions 
when reading Holes by Louis Sachar. 

Speed stacking in PE. 

Learning about why the work 
of Scientist Alexander 

Fleming is still important 
today. 

We presented posters about 
him in our Science books. 







New Winter Edition 2024 out now: 

Raring2go! Eastbourne  

https://eastbourneroversac.co.uk/ OR CALL JENNY ON 07712 351724 FOR 

INFORMATION, OR TO BOOK A TASTER SESSION 

If you have children who are 
interested in running / athletics at 
a local club and would like the 
opportunity to compete in U11 
Sussex races...VISIT OUR WEBSITE 

https://magazines.raring2go.co.uk/eastbourne/winter2024/
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feastbourneroversac.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Coffice%40sjm.academy%7Cf1cf0ea20ed24fb13f6508dd12e8ce18%7C93517d92c117455fbacf60446451c29d%7C0%7C0%7C638687513272058293%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbX


https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/police-south-east-cyber-77121396093    

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fo%2Fpolice-south-east-cyber-77121396093&data=05%7C02%7Coffice%40sjm.academy%7C5af422f0efe847c5aaaa08dd1604ee08%7C93517d92c117455fbacf60446451c29d%7C0%7C0%7C63869093262177





